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1970-71 
 

 
 

Wiley Murphy, Palo Verde High School, Tucson – AzPGA President 
 

Bertha Landrum, Treasurer 
Gail Brown, Newsletter Editor 

Trudy Harshman, Recording Secretary 
Gail Brown, Corresponding Secretary 

 
Jim Geater, AzSCA President  

William Hildebrand, AzACES President  
 

The convention was held at the Pioneer Hotel in Tucson but due to a fire, no sleeping 
rooms were available there.  The APGA Convention was held in Las Vegas and AzPGA 

members were called upon to volunteer to assist putting on that national event. 
 
 

 
 

Wiley Murphy with Muriel Gurr 
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1971-72 
 

 
 

Dr. Les Snyder, Arizona State University – AzCA President 
Bertha Landrum Treasurer and Newsletter Editor 

Mary Borek, Secretary 
 

R Caviness/W. Hildebrand, AzECA President 
Tom Dugan, AzCPA President 

Jerry Jerome, AzVGA President 
Dennis Pettid, Veda Sayers, AzSCA President 

 
 

The Emergence of Mental Health Counseling 
 

 Gibson and Mitchell (2003) wrote “The trauma of the Vietnam War and the 
postwar era for many veterans and their families created another population in need ot 
mental health counseling.  Also during the 1960 and 1970s, increased substance abuse 
and public awareness of the extent and seriousness of the problem at all age levels led to 
research, the development of training programs, and the growth of another area of 
specialization for counselors.  Additionally, attention to preparing specialists for 
correctional counseling and counseling for the elderly reflected a concern for the needs of 
these populations as well. 
 The Community Mental Health Centers Amendments of 1975 (Public Law 94-63) 
redefined the notion of a comprehensive community mental health center from the five 
minimum and five optional services to a mandated set of 12 services.  They include the 
five originally established services (Inpatient, Outpatient, Partial hospitalization (e.g., day 
and/or night hospitals), Emergency care (e.g., 24-hour crisis services) and Consultation 
(e.g., indirect service and community education (i.e., prevention) plus these seven: 

 
1.  Special services for children 
2.  Special services for the elderly 
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3.  Preinstitutional screening and alternative treatment (as pertains to the 
courts and other public agencies) 
4.  Follow-up for persons discharged from state mental hospitals 
5.  Transitional living for persons discharged from state mental hospitals 
6.  Alcoholism services (prevention, treatment, and rehabilitation) 
7.  Drug abuse services” 
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1972-73 
 

 
 

Wiley Murphy, Trudy Harshman and Ken Dobson 
 

Trudy Harshman, Counselor, Cholla High School, Tucson USD – AzCA President 
Joan Schipper, Treasurer 

Alice Evans, Newsletter Editor 
Mary Borek, Secretary 

 
Jamie Trainer, AzSCA President 

 
 
 
 

Membership stood at 356 and the state conference, with the theme “Human 
Communication and the Arts,” was held at the Safari Hotel in Scottsdale 
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1973-74 
 

 
 

Dr. Doug Gross, Arizona State University 
(pictured here at 1981 APGA Convention in St. Louis receiving  

Outstanding Professional Service Award) – AzCA President 
 

Jamie Trainer, Treasurer 
Sherry Preston, Secretary 

Baron/Matanovick, Newsletter Editors 
 

Betty Cook, AzECA President 
Bob Hiatt, AzSCA President 

S. Davis/Gordon Harshman, AzACES President 
 

Conference at Hilton in Scottsdale 
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1974-75 
 

 

 
Dr. Betty Newlon, University of Arizona – AzCA President 

(1991 photo) 
 

Jamie Trainer, Treasurer 
Vicki Straub, Newsletter Editor 

 
Jan Davidson, Developmental Career Guidance Project, Tucson – AzSCA President 

 
AzPGA Journal 

Brenda Even, University of Arizona – Editor 
B. Cook, Betty Newlon, C. Parks, Armando Ronquillo, Liz Yost 

Editorial Assistant: Sue Delap 
 

Dues: $20 
 

Conference Speaker, Dr. Ken Hoyt, Career Education, Department of Health, Education 
and Welfare.  “The future: A challenge to counselors” at Mountain Shadows in Scottsdale 
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1975-76 
 

 
 

Dr. Richard Duncan, School Psychologist, AzPGA President 
 

Mesa Public Schools - President 
Marjann Fletcher, Secretary 

 
 

Jan Davidson, Developmental Career Guidance Project, Tucson – AzSCA President 
Bill Hillman, University of Arizona – AzACES President 

 
Conference Speaker: Dr. Norm Gysbers, University of Missouri – “Counseling: From 
Dependence to Independence: 
 
The State Department of Education published the CACTUS (Creative Action Counseling 
Techniques and Useful Strategies) with ESEA Title III funds.  The task force that helped 
put publications together included Dick Duncan, Director of Psychological Services for 
the Mesa School District, Jim Fredrick, Director of the NAU Counseling and Testing 
Center, Gordon Harshman, University of Arizona Counselor Educator, Harold Fuller, 
Elementary School Principal, Sandra Hanson, Elementary School Counselor, Alhambra 
School District, Judith Lawrence, Counselor, Mesas Schools, and Sharon Porter, 
Elementary School Counselor, Wilson School District.  Others included Duane Richins 
of Mesa, Howard Russell of Sierra Vista, Steve of         Scottsdale and John Thomas of 
Mesa.  Jewell Sizemore was Educational Program Director, Arizona Department of 
Education. 
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1976-77 
 
 

Dr. Gordon Harshman, Counselor Educator, Univesity of Arizona, Tucson –  
AzCA President 

 
John Thomas, Mountain View HS, Mesa – AzSCA President 
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1977-78 
 

 
 

Joan Schipper, Career Planning Specialist,  
Camelback High School, Phoenix  -  AzCA President 

 
Louise Conti – Secretary 

Richard Peake – Treasurer 
Sally Peltier, Newsletter Editor 

 
Bob Ladd – AzVGA President 

Dick Erickson, AzCPA President 
Al Slawson, AzHEAD President 

Bob Johnson, University of Arizona – AzRCA President 
Sharon Porter, Wilson School District (Phoenix) – AzSCA President 

Bill Hillman – AzACES President 
 

Journal 
Brenda Even, University of Arizona – Editor 

Betty Cook, Betty Newlon, Chester Parks, Armando Ronquillo, Liz Yost –  
Editorial Board 

 
Al Slawson, Tucson – 1977-1979 Chair of APGA’s  

Western Region Branch Assembly (WRBA) 
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Senator Mo Udall with Joyce McKay, Joan Schipper, Mary Lee Waits 
 and John Bloom (nice leisure suit, John!) - APGA Day on the Hill 

 
Dr. Jim Tunney, NFL Referee of Bellflower, CA was keynote speaker at Del Webb’s 

Towne House in Phoenix.  Theme was “Counseling for Special Needs”.   
 

Trudy Harshman, Tucson USD was Outstanding Member and the Counseling & 
Guidance Programs of the Sierra Vista Public Schools was the Outstanding Program. 
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1978-79 
 
 

Dr. Robert Ladd, Consultant, Tucson – AzCA President 

 
AzPGA Journal 

Brenda Even, Tucson – Editor 
 

Betty Newlon, University of Arizona, AzACES President 
Mike Roggero, Page – AzSCA President 
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1979-80 
 

 
 

Susan Williams Jernigan, Glendale – AzPGA President 
 

Joyce McKay – AzACES 
Charles McLean, Cortez HS, Phoenix – AzSCA President 

 
Conference – Arizona State University, Tempe 
Speakers – Miguel Arciniega, William Nerin 

 
President Jernigan’s goals included developing organizational policies for AzPGA, 
organizing the AzPGA fall convention, organizing a leadership workshop, organizing 
regional/divisional workshops, continuing support of counselor workshops in the state, 
expanding and developing counselor credibility and continuing work with the Western 
Region Branch Assembly of APGA.  Past President Joan Schipper reported that the first 
organizational meeting of the new state certification commission was held in September 
with Dr. Tom Reno, ex officio member from the ADE, acting as chair.  Jim Fredrick of 
Flagstaff, Les Snyder of Arizona State University and Rand Eubank of the Department of 
Education met with Dr. Reno to inform him of the many discrepancies which exist 
between what the task force had recommended regarding counselor certification and what 
appeared in the final written report.  Arizona school counselors were urged to let Berkley 
Lunt of the Department of Education Certification Unit know how much we thought we 
must have practicum as one of the requirements for counselor endorsement. 
 
Randy Eubank wrote a letter for Susan Jernigan supporting the need for a statewide 
computer-based career information system. 
 
The 1979 APGA Senate passed an anti-discrimination resolution which also had to be 
passed by all national divisions and state branches. 
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